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NEWSLETTER 

Issue 2: February 2023   

CALENDAR 

 

MARCH 

Friday  10th — Curriculum Day 

(NO students at school)  

Monday 13th — Labour Day  

Holiday  

 

APRIL 

Monday 3rd — Year 5 Science 

Fair  

Wednesday 5th — Athletics  

Thursday 6th — Last Day of 

Term 1 — 2:30pm finish  

 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

ATTENDANCE  
 

As we settle into the new school year, I would like to take this      
opportunity to emphasize the importance of attending primary 
school regularly and the impact of missed school days. 

Every day in school is important for your child's academic and social     
development. Each lesson builds on the previous one, and missing 
even a single day can put your child behind. In fact, research shows 
that students who miss just 10% of the school year (or about 18 
days) are more likely to fall behind in their studies and have lower 
test scores. Long term evidence suggests that attendance is a key 
factor in determining  academic success and graduation rates. 

You may have noticed more communication from the school        
regarding your child’s absences. Minimising student absences is a 
Woodlands and Department of education goal in 2023. Even just 
one absence a fortnight adds up to 20 days per year, 140 days in 
primary school and 260 days from Foundation to Year 12. This 
equates to more than a year of missed school days.  

We understand that sometimes absences are unavoidable due to 
illness or family emergencies, and we encourage you to keep your 
child home in those situations. However, we ask that you make    
every effort to schedule doctor's appointments and other activities 
outside of school hours to   ensure that your child does not miss 
valuable classroom time. Always   upload your child’s absence on 
Compass the night before or the morning of their absence.  

In addition to the academic impact, regular attendance is              
important for building good habits and developing social skills. 
When students miss school, they miss out on opportunities to      
interact with their peers and learn important social skills like      
teamwork and communication. 

We appreciate your partnership in ensuring your child attends      
primary school regularly and on time. Let's work together to help 
your child succeed academically and so-
cially. 

 

Matt Gallagher 

Principal 

Joke of the week ! 
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CONGRATULATIONS ! 

A big congratulations to all the staff and students 

for such a great achievement with our Naplan       

results  and for making their way in to The Age and 

The  Herald Sun. 

A job well done ! 
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Privacy Collection Notice 
Information for students, parents and carers 

 

Annual privacy reminder for our school community 

Our school collects, uses, discloses and stores student and parent personal information for 

standard school functions or where permitted by law, as stated in the Schools’ Privacy Policy. 

Please take time to read our school’s collection notice, found on our website https://

www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/schoolsprivacypolicy.aspx 

We ask parents to also review the guidance on how we use Google Workspace for                  

Education safely at the school and what parents can do to further protect their child’s information. 

If after reviewing the guidance, you have any questions or concerns regarding your child using 

Google Workspace for Education, please contact the school. 

For more information about privacy, refer to: Schools’ Privacy Policy — information for             

parents. This information is also available in ten community languages: 

 
• Amharic 

• Arabic 

• Dari 

• Gujarati 

• Mandarin 

• Somali 

• Sudanese 

• Turkish 

• Urdu 

• Vietnamese 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/schoolsprivacypolicy.aspx
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/schoolsprivacypolicy.aspx
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/schoolsprivacypolicy.aspx
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Farc.educationapps.vic.gov.au%2Fsoftware%2F26%2Fdetails&data=05%7C01%7CKirby.McLean%40education.vic.gov.au%7C8f8a2610817748c41e2808db0977247a%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C6381141
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Farc.educationapps.vic.gov.au%2Fsoftware%2F26%2Fdetails&data=05%7C01%7CKirby.McLean%40education.vic.gov.au%7C8f8a2610817748c41e2808db0977247a%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C6381141
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/Schools-Privacy-Policy-information-for-parents.aspx
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/Schools-Privacy-Policy-information-for-parents.aspx
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IMPORTANT  

UPCOMING DATES 

Important School Dates for Term 
 

2023 TERM DATES 

Friday 10th March—Curriculum Day 

Monday 13th March—Labour Day  

 

2023 Foundation only.  

Foundation students will also have every Wednesday off school until after the long week-

end in March.  

First Wednesday back will be 15th March, and the following week will be the foundation 

students first full week of Primary School (Full week beginning Monday 20th March). 

TERM 2            Monday 24th April to Friday 23rd June 

TERM 3            Monday 10th July to Friday 15th September 

TERM 4            Monday 2nd October to Wednesday 20th December  
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Art Room News: 
Mrs.Livera’s amazing Year 2 artists were feeling the love this 

Valentine’s Day!  

Students worked on a bright and colourful pop-art inspired piece. They had 

such a fun time working on each character’s facial expressions! Beautiful work 

Year 2’s!!  
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Welcome back to 2022 

Children are welcome to visit the library to read and or borrow before school 
and the first half of recess. Please use backdoor entrance. 
 

To borrow books students in all grades must have a waterproof library bag.  

Despite all good intentions, PLEASE DO NOT MEND any books (library or take 

home readers). If a book is in need of repair please send to the Resource     

Centre or give to your class teacher. 

Book Club brochures will come  
home twice per term.  

 
 

We also host two Book Fairs during the year June 5th – 9th and 

November 20th – 24th 

 
Wishing everyone a fantastic year, 
Ms Burke. 

Library News 
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THRIVE AWARDS 
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THRIVE AWARDS 
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Elections of School Councillors for 2023 

The Department of Education and Training has approved the commencement of the     

electoral process for the elections of School Councillors for 2023. Below is an outline of 

the process and a timeline for the completion of the elections. I have also included some      

information about the School Council, its membership establishment and role within our 

school.  

Membership                                                                                                          

Our School Council consists of 8 elected parent members, 4 elected members of staff, and 

the Principal, with two optional School Council appointed community members. 

 

Terms of Office           

The term of office is for two years.  

 

Retiring School Councillors 

The following members of the School Council retire at the end of this month. 

Parents: Lisa Meddings, Daniel Boyle, Will Sederino, Simon Maddock and Zac Critsilis 

Retiring members are eligible for re-election 

Parent Positions Available:  5 

Staff: No staff retiring in 2023 

Staff Position Available: 0 

  

Timeline for Elections 

Fri 10th  Feb:   Call for Nominations (Nomination box located at the office). 

                            Nomination forms can be collected from the Principal’s office. 

Fri 17th Feb:       Nominations close 4:00 pm. 

Mon 20th  Feb:     Nominations displayed at School. Election held if Required. 

Mon 27th  Feb:     Close of Ballot and Votes counted. 

Wed. 8th Mar: School Council AGM & School Council Meeting.  
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What is a school council and what does it do? 

All government schools in Victoria have a school council. They are legally formed bodies 

that are given powers to set the key directions of a school within centrally provided    

guidelines. In doing this, a school council is able to directly influence the quality of           

education that the school provides for its students. 

  

Who is on the school council? 

There are three possible categories of membership: 

  

A mandated elected parent category. 

More than one-third of the total members must be from this category. Department        

employees can be parent members at their child’s school as long as they are not engaged 

in work at the school.   

A mandated elected school employee category. 

Members of this category may make up no more than one-third of the total membership 

of the school council. The principal of the school is automatically one of these members.  

 

An optional community member category. 

Its members are co-opted by a decision of the council because of their special skills,        

interests or experiences. DET employees are not eligible to be community members.  

  

The term of office for members is two years. Half the members must retire each year and 

this creates vacancies for the annual school council elections. 
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